The International School of Macao Parents’ Association (TISPA)
General Meeting
Thursday 4th September 2014, 2:00pm 
TIS – Conference Room
Agenda

TISPA General Meeting	4th September, 2014	Agenda
[bookmark: _GoBack]Present
Howard Stribbell		Trang Dooley			Ashley Zhou		Yuba Richard
David Spreadbury		Peta Houghton		Waynie Hsie
Mary-Anne Jasinski		Laura Clarke			Christie Kelso
Louise Davies			Kylie Sara			Joey Chung
Lorna Elliott			Kat Scott			Harvey Tsoi
Julie Kirkman			Sarah Luvisutto		Louise Kewley
No apologies received.

Minutes of last meeting (5th June)  
Distributed on-line.  No corrections noted.  Accepted as correct.

Welcome (Louise Davies)
The President welcomed back regular attendees and warmly welcomed newcomers to the TISPA meeting.  It is always wonderful to see new school members and those who have been around for a while participating in and observing TISPA’s role in the school.  Parents of all TIS students are members of TISPA and are encouraged to attend meetings.

Head of Schools’ Report (Howard Stribbell) – See attached
· New Staff:  There is no probationary period for new teaching staff, due to visa restrictions.  TIS has a robust supervision nd evaluation procedure, including a mentorship program for those with less than 5 years’ experience.  If staff are underperforming or not fitting into the TIS charter, their two-year contracts can be ceased through various processes.
· Front Field:  Will be open for use in Oct 2014.  The plans include seating, playground equipment, storage units etc.
· Additions to security also in place.
· The DSEJ now require 195 school days per year.  TIS have 189 regular days, so will now include community days and have events such as Christmas Concerts on Saturdays to boost the number of days included.  No additional tuition days will be introduced.
· There will be 3 Community Days this year. i) Sport ii) International iii) Arts

· It was asked whether TIS is a member of CIS, the Council of International Schools or has any intent to join a similar organization.  Mr Stribbell explained that TIS is a member of ACAMIS, the Association of Chinese and Mongolian International Schools and has no plans to join a broader group.  ACAMIS offers opportunities for sports competition and interaction.  TIS is overseen closely by the Alberta Education Department and this is believed to suffice as a guarantee of compliance with international expectations of education.


Principal’s Reports
Elementary (Mary-Anne Jasinski)
· Currently the focus is on establishing new routines and settling students.
· Clubs are being organizes, including Math club for Gr 1-3 and 4-6.
· As student numbers grow, assemblies are to be split to SK-3 on 1st Wed and 4-6 on the 2nd Wed of the month.  Times will vary to avoid students always missing the same class for assembly.
· Class DoJo: This is a reward system for students which parents can access on-line, including possible communication with parents.  Some unhappiness with the system was voiced by parents and some expressed pleasure.  It was explained that teachers can opt to use and individualize Do Jo, or may chose not to.  The intent is to signal to children when they are on-task. 

Secondary (David Spreadbury)
For the first time TIS have shut admissions for grades 9 and 10 due to capacity having been reached.
The official maximum student number per class for Gr 7-9 is 25.  For Senior High classes numbers may be a little higher due to difficulties with subject selection and schedule co-ordination.

Treasurer’s Report (Lorna Elliott)
No change since June 2014.
Bank balance:  MOP88,729.25
Petty Cash: MOP22,134
End-of-Year Drinks cost approx..3,500 for food.
Welcome Drinks to be held on 12th Sept at Seasons 

Events Report
Events since last meeting:
· Secondary School Arts Night  
Poor turn-out. Plan for 2014/15 to have Elementary and Senior School art exhibitions at a Community Day to encourage better attendance.
· Father’s Day gifts distribution  
Key-rings successfully distributed to all students
· End-of-Year Drinks 
A fun night for those who attended.
Upcoming events: 
· Mid-Autumn Festival – Fri 5th Sept 6-8pm
TISPA stalls are ready to proceed.  
BBQ, Drinks, Face Painting/Glow Sticks/Crazy Hair/Tattoos, Bake Sale
Stock replenished, orders placed, volunteer rosters complete.
· ‘Welcome to 2014/15’ drinks for staff and parents 12th September at Seasons, MUST training restaurant.  5:30-8:00pm.  Finger food provided at TISPA’s expense.

Other planned events to be discussed at October meeting:
· Christmas Festivities 
· 2015 Tisco

New TISPA Committee
Nominations were sought and elections proceeded.  
The following committee has been appointed unanimously.
	Presidents
	- Louise Davies

	
	- Christie Kelso?

	Secretary
	- Sarah Luvisutto

	Treasurer
	- Lorna Elliot

	Events Committee
	- Kylie Sara

	
	- Trang Dooley

	
	- Peta Houghton

	
	- Louise Kewley



General Business
· Purchase of new pop-corn machine?  The old machine will be tried at tomorrow’s Mid-Autumn Festivities.
· TISPA notice board in Kiss’n’ride area.  Has been established and decorated.  Plan to post pictures from events and notes regarding upcoming events and TISPA’s involvement in the school.
· Mother’s/Father’s Day gifts:  It was unanimously agreed that TISPA shall not purchase gifts this school year.  

Confirm date for next meeting  6th October, 2014 - 2:00pm, Conference Room
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